
 

From: [redacted] 
[redacted] 

 

Sent: Sunday, December 10, 2017 10:16:39 PM 

To: Swinney J (John), MSP 

 

Subject: PIRLS 2016 

 

Dear Mr Swinney 

I should be grateful if you would let me know why Scotland did not participate in 

PIRLS 2016, having done so in 2006 and 2011. 

 

Thank you 

 
[redacted] 


